
  
January 6, 2022 
 
 
 
The Honorable Christine Rolfes  The Honorable Timm Ormsby 
Washington State Senate   House of Representatives 
PO Box 40423     PO Box 40600 
Olympia, WA 98504    Olympia, WA 98504 
 
Dear Senator Rolfes and Representative Ormsby: 
 
The Department of Enterprise Services (DES) is pleased to forward the final 2021 Information 
Technology Contracts Report in accordance with section 149(4) of the 2021-23 Operating 
Budget. 
 
The initial installment submitted on November 2, 2021 included 123 of the 144 agencies 
required to submit reports. A two-month extension was provided to the remaining 21 agencies 
who needed additional time to file their report. This final installment includes 138 of the 144 
(96%) required agencies.  
 
This report is available on the DES publication and reports website, 
https://des.wa.gov/about/forms-publications/publications-reports. 
 
If there are any questions, concerns, or additional information we can provide, please contact 
Jaime Rossman, Assistant Director of Contracts and Procurement at (360) 407-9329 or via email 
at Jaime.Rossman@des.wa.gov. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Tara C. Smith 
Director 
 
cc:   David Schumacher, Director, Office of Financial Management 
        Jason Marquiss, Chief Operating Officer, Department of Enterprise Services 
        Jaime Rossman, Assistant Director, Department of Enterprise Services 
        Ann Larson, Director of Government Relations, Department of Enterprise Services 
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